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Camp Lutherwood Oregon Welcomes Robin Eisenbach as New Executive Director 

CHESHIRE, OR – Camp Lutherwood Oregon is excited to announce the appointment of Robin Eisenbach as its 

new Executive Director. Robin will succeed the current Executive Director, Andrea Scofield who is retiring in 

January, marking a new chapter for the organization that has served the community since 1959. 

Robin Eisenbach brings a wealth of experience to her new role, with over 18 years in youth development and 

16 years in nonprofit leadership. Her expertise spans social work, diversity, equity, and inclusion (DEI), 

experiential learning, and summer camp programming. Robin’s passion for fostering growth, connection, and 

equity aligns seamlessly with Camp Lutherwood Oregon’s mission: “Camp Lutherwood Oregon creates 

intentional experiences for people to access the outdoors for restoration, play, and growth.” 

Peter Hoelter, President of the Camp Lutherwood Oregon Board of Directors, expressed enthusiasm for Robin’s 

appointment saying, "Robin’s extensive background in leadership and her commitment to creating inclusive, 

transformative outdoor experiences make her an ideal choice to lead Camp Lutherwood Oregon into its next 

chapter. We are confident that her vision will help expand our impact and build on the strong foundation 

established by our retiring Executive Director." 

Robin Eisenbach shared her excitement about the opportunity, offering "It is an honor to step into this role at 

Camp Lutherwood Oregon, an organization with such a rich history of creating meaningful experiences in the 

outdoors. I look forward to collaborating with the staff, board, and community to continue and grow this legacy 

of restoration, play, and growth for all who come here." 

Robin holds a master’s degree in social work from Portland State University and a bachelor’s degree in 

psychology from the University of Oregon. Her leadership in both the nonprofit and outdoor programming 

sectors is expected to guide Camp Lutherwood Oregon through a seamless transition and into an exciting 

future. 

The Camp Lutherwood Oregon community extends its deepest gratitude to the retiring Executive Director 

Andrea Scofield, for her years of dedicated service and steadfast leadership. The camp remains committed to 

its mission of creating outdoor experiences that foster restoration and growth for individuals and communities 

alike. 

For more information about Camp Lutherwood Oregon and its programs, please 

visit www.lutherwoodoregon.org. 
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